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Parish  Off ice hours:  8 a .m. —4:30 p.m.  
 

St .  F ranci s  of  Ass i s i  Cathol ic  Schoo l  
Phone:  515-457-7167  
www.sfawdm.or g  

PRAY WITH US  

Weekday Masses  
Monday-Friday:  7:15  a .m.  
T u e s d a y :  N o o n  
 

Weekend Masses  
Saturday:  4:30 p .m.  
Sunday: 7:30 a.m. | 9:30 a.m. | 11:30 a.m.   
 

Reconci liat ion  
Wednesday:  Noon -1 p.m.  
Saturday:  8:30 -9:30 a .m.  
Or by  appointment  
 

Adoration  
2nd & 4th Tuesday each month: 8 a.m.—8 p.m. 
Adoration with Benediction: 2nd Tuesday at 8 p.m. 

OUR CLERGY 

Fr.  Ray McHenry  
Pastor  |  Ext .  109  
 

Fr.  Mark McGeary  
Associate  Pastor  |  Ext .  107  
 

Deacon Bil l  Richer  
Pastoral  Associa te  |  Ex t .  110  

N o v e m b e r  2 9 ,  2 0 2 0  

Welcome parishioners, newcomers and to those visiting! 
 

It is the First Sunday of Advent and the Church begins a new liturgical year 
(Year B is the year of Mark). We have adopted a theme for this Advent, 
which is “The Gift Awaits You. Prepare!” Advent is the season of  
anticipation and preparation to celebrate the incarnation; God becoming 
human in the birth of Jesus Christ. This first week of Advent, be hopeful 
- despite the gloom of the pandemic  
 

Sarah Drey, our EDGE Coordinator and Youth Faith Formation Assistant 
Director, is leaving us. I want to thank Sarah for her hard work in  
developing EDGE and Together in Faith. I wish her well and God’s 
blessings in the future. 
 

Bishop Joensen has required “face masks or coverings at all public 
Masses, sacramental celebrations, and other events in Church buildings 
in the Diocese of Des Moines, effective immediately…through February 2,” 
due to “the incidence of infection, hospitalization, and mortality due to the 
coronavirus that causes COVID-19.” Please do not wear a mask into 
church and then take it off once seated; please leave it on during Mass.  
 

This affects all Masses, meetings, and gatherings here at St. Francis.  
I know that this new requirement may be difficult for some to accept,  
but I ask you to humbly and prayerfully follow the Bishop’s instructions 
as an act of Christian charity. 
 

He also said we “take into account the physical and psychic health of 
others” as we consider exemptions to the bishop’s mandate. We ask you 
seriously adhere to the bishop’s mandate to wear face masks and that we 
have charity and not react judgmentally to those who may need to be exempted. 
 

The new screens are up in the church and the cameras are installed  
(we’re still configuring the systems). The new sound system has also 
been set up and is working. If you can’t hear where you are sitting,  
let us know. We know there are 2 dead spots and are looking at possibly 
enhancing those in the future. We do have hearing assistance devices if you 
need help. Please inform the Mass Coordinator when you arrive and they 
will assist you. 
 

Advent is the time for hopefulness and becoming. We are always hopeful 
and we place ourselves in the hands of God who will form us into the 
people who will build and proclaim the kingdom. We put our trust in 
him to form us. 
 

“Yet, O Lord, you are our father; we are the clay and you our potter:  
we are all the work of your hand.” Isaiah 64:7 

 

-Fr. Ray McHenry 

St. Francis of  Assisi 
Catholic Church  
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